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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are upgrading the food technology kitchen in Building A at The Rivers Secondary College 
Lismore Campus. 

The area is currently out of bounds to students and staff while work is being done.  

Part of the work involves removing vinyl tiles known to contain asbestos, as listed on the 
school’s asbestos register.  

Work to remove the vinyl tiles took place on Saturday 15 March 2025.  

All work was done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department 
of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan.  

Safety measures were in place while work was done. All work was completed by licensed 
asbestos contractors and monitored by independent hygienists. 

When work was finished the independent hygienist inspected the area and issued a clearance 
certificate before other building work continued. 

The remainder of the kitchen upgrade work is expected to be finished by June 2025.   

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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